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Gwen has a destiny to fulfill, but no one will tell her what it is. She has just learned that she is the Ruby, the last member of the Circle of Twelve, and since then, nothing is going well. She suspects the founder of the Circle, Count Saint-German, is at something infamous, but no one will believe her. And
she has just learned that her charming time travel partner, Gideon, has probably been using it from the beginning. Emerald Green is the amazing conclusion of Kerstin Gier's Ruby Red Trilogy, picking up where Sapphire Blue left off, reaching new heights of intrigue and romance as Gwen finally discovers
the company's time travel secrets and learns her fate. Ruby Red AuthorKerstin GierOriginal titleRubinrotTranslatorAnthea BellCountryGermany (original publication place)LanguageGermanSeriesRuby Red TrilogyGenreRomance, Science Fiction, Fantasy, Historical FictionPublisherArena Verlag
(German), Henry Holt and Co.Publication Date2009Publise in English May 10, 2011Media type paperback)Pages336ISBN978-142992121-3Followed bySapphire Blue Sapphire Blue AuthorKerstin GierOriginal titleSaphirblauTranslatorAnthea BellCountryGermany (original publication
place)LanguageGermanSeriesRuby Red TrilogyGenreRomance, Science Fiction, Fantasy, Historical FictionPublisherAr , Henry Holt and Co.,Date of publication2010Published in English10, 2011Media typePrint (hardback and pocket book)Pages362ISBN978-125003416-8Preciated by Ruby Red Suivi
byEmerald Green Emerald AuthorKerstin GierOriginal titleSmaragdgrenTranslatorAnthea BellCountryGermany (original publication place)LanguageGermanSeriesRuby Red TrilogyGenreRomance, Science Fiction, Fantasy, Historical FictionPublisherArena Verlag (dt.), Henry Holt and Co.)Publication date
2010Published8 October 2013Media typePrint (hardback and paperback)Pages464ISBN978-080509267-7Presented by Sapphire Blue The Ruby Red Trilogy is a series of three novels fantastic for young adults by the German writer Kerstin Gier. The three books are: Ruby Red, Sapphire Blue and
Emerald Green. The books have been translated into more than twenty-seven languages and sold internationally. The series follows the story of Gwyneth Shepherd, a young girl traveling back in time living in contemporary London. Plot The plot summary of this article may be too long or too detailed.
Please help improve it by removing unnecessary details and making it more concise. (September 2015) (Find out how and when to delete this template message) Ruby Red Gwyneth Shepherd, a 16-year-old student, feels dizzy for the first time at a luncheon at her London school. Soon after, she
unintentionally jumps time when leaving the house. At first, Gwen doubts her leap into time, since her cousin Charlotte Charlotte has always been intended to have inherited the time travel gene that is transmitted by females in their families. Charlotte had been prepared for this duty all her life, and loved
Gwyneth for ruining her life plans. Gwen experiences two other uncontrolled jumps through time, during the third of which she witnesses herself, or a double sister, kissing a boy she never met at a prom in the 1700s. After her third jump, Gwen's best friend Lesley convinces her to tell her mother, who had
apparently forged Gwen's birth records to protect her from the Guardians. The Lodge is skeptical of the circumstances, but decides to look at Gwen to confirm that she has in fact inherited the gene from time travel. Gwen travels through time once again and is finally recognized as the traveler of the final
time, the twelfth, whose symbolic jewel is the Ruby. Gwen's blood is given to the chronograph, the time travel machine that contains her own secrets, so she can use it to travel through time smoothly and avoid uncontrolled jumps. The chronograph is also the second made, the first having been stolen by
Lucy, the daughter of Uncle Harry of Gwyneth, and Paul, younger brother of Falk de Villiers. Gwyneth is charged with the arrogant and disapproved Gideon de Villiers to watch her. Soon after, Gwyneth was to meet the founder of the lodge, the powerful Count Saint-Germain. For unexplained reasons to
Gwen, her mother is strictly against the meeting. Despite this, Gwen goes to meet the Count, hoping that she might find answers. However, Gwen has only other questions, and is also wary of the Count, who is supposed to possess telepathy. After the meeting, the stagecoach of their car is instructed by
someone unknown to take the two to a park, where they are quickly attacked by three men. Gideon and Gwen keep them away, then return to their present days. The next day, Gwen is called back to the Lodge, where she is surprised to find that she is needed to talk to someone in the past, her greatgreat-grandmother, and the eighth time traveler, Margaret Tilney, so that her blood would be read in the chronograph, since Gideon had made two attempts to collect Margaret's blood, but both times she had refused. Both travel back in time to the time When Margaret awaits them, despite the exact date
that has been set in the chronograph to travel back in time being kept secret. Lucy and Paul make their appearance, urging Gwyneth to trust them, and to ensure that the blood of all twelve time travelers is not read in the chronograph, lest the great event that will occur that can cause more destruction than
good. threatens Lucy with a gun, and makes her escort and Gwyneth out of the house, and as the two run away, she tells Gwen to look up At The Green Rider. The two escape to a nearby church, next door, a confessional cabin, where Gideon, unexpectedly, kisses Gwen. Sapphire Blue In the prologue,
Lucy and Paul return to watch Hamlet the play in 1602 when they witnessed a murder. In the present, Gideon just kissed Gwen when they are disturbed by a gargoyle demon named Xemerius, whom only Gwen can see. They return to their own time and travel by taxi to the Lodge. Along the way, Gideon
reveals that he lives alone in an apartment and after his father's death, his mother remarried a wealthy French man, and the two moved to France and had another child named Raphael, Gideon's younger brother. He also reveals that he finds the gene of time travel more a curse, because it means that he
can only travel outside England in the company of the Guardians and the chronograph. Xemerius follows them to the Temple, where Gwen allows her to follow her around, believing that he will come useful for information. Gideon and Gwen meet with members of the Inner Circle to discuss how Lucy and
Paul knew about their visit to Lady Tilney. All members, except Mr. George and Gideon, suspect Gwen of telling them, although there is no evidence. Gwen was sent to 1948, the same year as the London Olympics, to fill her time quota for the day. After landing in 1948, despite Mr. George's assurance
that no one would be there, Gwen met Lord Lucas Montrose, her grandfather in the alchemical laboratory. Lucas explains that Gwen gave him a note to meet in this room. While speaking, Gwen explains that she is her granddaughter, that Lucy and Paul stole the chronograph and went to the year 1912,
and about her current situation of being the Ruby in the time travel circle, her suspicions about Count Saint-Germain, her confusion about the secret of the chronograph, and her feelings towards Gideon. The two promised to meet again, in late 1956, and Lucas promised to store a key in the bricks, as well
as the password. The next day, at breakfast, Lady Arista says gwen that Charlotte will now teach her to be a suitable time traveler, much to Gwen's chagrin. After school, Gwen and Charlotte are taken by Mr. Marley to the Temple where Gwen meets Giordano, who has an immediate dislike for her. Gwen
learns dance while being asked about the story, all in preparation for an evening that Gwen must attend on the orders of Count Saint-Germain. After lessons, she is brought home by Gideon who is upset that Raphael ran away from home, although the next day at school, Lesley, Cynthia, and Gwen
discover that he would be at St. Lennox High with them. On the way to the Temple, Gwen receives shocking news from Xemerius that Gideon, passed away earlier in the day, was hit in the head by someone and left unconscious, but later she discovers that he is fine. Ok. Dance and history lessons, she is
sent to run off in 1956 where she meets Lucas under the disguise of being her cousin, Hazel, and the two go to a café. Lucas tells him that he discovered that flowing into the past, then using the chronograph to flow further into the past was quite possible, and Lucas sent Lucy and Paul to 1602 to see
Hamlet. When they returned, they told Lucas of the murder they witnessed, and are shocked to find that it was Count Saint-Germain who murdered Lancelot de Villiers, the first traveller, and his ancestor. The two return to the Temple, and before Gwen disappears, he tells her that the Count had enemies
in the Florentine Covenant, that he had private documents not recorded in the Annals, and that reading the twelve of the traveller's blood in the chronograph was not the only thing that had to be done to reveal his secret. After traveling back in time, Gideon is there, wondering why Gwen was smelling
smoke, but she's trying to play off that she was smoking. Gwen invites Lesley over, and Mr. Bernard brings Lord Montrose's copy of The Green Rider, which has a series of numbers on a piece of paper; a code that Lesley breaks, but can't make sense of the decoded message. The next day, Gwen and
Gideon run away, and Gideon reveals that he believed he had been hit in the head by Gwen, but knows she would do nothing to hurt him. The next day, it was the evening, and after travelling to church and having passed away, they met Rakoczy, who took them to the evening hosted by Lord and Lady
Brompton. Gideon is led by Lavinia Rutland and Gwen befriends Lady Brompton and another woman, while having an immediate dislike for Mr. Merchant, who groped her, and Lady Lavinia, who flirts with Gideon. After accidentally drinking punch tinged with alcohol, Gwen sings the song Memory from the
musical Cats, with Gideon on piano. Later, she meets the Count again, as well as Lord Alastair, a man who descends from Conte di Madrone who founded the Florentine Alliance as a way to rid the earth of demons, which he believes to be the time travelers. The ghost of Conte di Madrone behind Lord
Alastair cries curses on travelers, in addition to making several threats. Gideon and Gwen leave the party to go to church and return to the present, although Gideon is angry that Gwen drank the punch. Lesley sleeps more and both looking for clues to The Green Rider, with no results. The next day,
Raphael correctly guesses the series of numbers and letters is a kind of GPS code, and while they are left to understand, Gwen heads to the Temple to pass on the eve of the evening to meet the Count. After sending Gideon with Lady Lavinia, the Count is delighted see that Gwen fell in love with Gideon,
declaring that women in love were much easier to control, and commends Gideon for her work. Shocked, angry and Gwen confronts Gideon about it after they have flowed to the present again, to which he denies pretending to fall in love with her, but does not deny deceiving her. Gwen leaves the Temple,
angry and heartbroken. In the epilogue, Paul meets Lord Alastair, who gives him the Count's secret papers in exchange for the reproductive trees of the male and female lineage of the time travellers. Paul refuses to give the papers, claiming that Alastair broke their promise by not coming alone and
bringing his men. The three duels, but Paul is seriously wounded in the arm, and Gideon suddenly appears, saving Paul, but not the documents on the 600,500 trees. Before Paul disappears, he urges Gideon, who truly loves Gwen, to read the secret documents and prevent the circle from being closed in
order to prevent Gwen from dying. Emerald Green After the events of Sapphire Blue, Gwenyth explains her grief to Lesley, who sympathizes with her, but also kindly reminds her that she has a mission to do. With Raphael's help, the coordinates that were left after the numbers found in Lord Montrose's
copy of The Green Rider indicate that Gwenyth's house is where the treasure is probably hidden. Xemerius confirmed this after taking stock of the house and discovering that there was a chest between the walls behind the painting of one of Gwenyth's ancestors. Nick wakes up and notices Gwen talking
to Xemerius about the hidden treasure, and agrees to help. The two come down to remove the painting, to be caught by Mr. Bernard, who explains that a chisel and a hammer were necessary to pierce the bricks, for it was he who hid the treasure in his grandfather's name, and agreed to do so that
evening, when Lady Arista and Glenda were gone. At school, Cynthia invites Lesley, Charlotte and Gwen to her party, although all her guests are forced to wear green, and Lesley rejects Raphael's attempts to help more with the mysteries, although Gwen rightly guesses that Lesley loves Raphael. After
school, Gideon meets Gwyneth at the Temple and offers to stay friends with her, which she refuses and walks away from. After having passed again in 1956, she meets her grandfather, Lucas, again, and the two try to work on what he hid in the chest behind the bricks. Eventually, Lucas realizes that this
is the first chronograph, and Gwyneth realizes that with her, she can travel back in time whenever she wants, but with some limit, and Lucas takes her to the Dragon Room and explains how to work the chronograph, and uses the chronograph to have Gwyneth travel even further back in time to visit Lady
Tilney , who was waiting for him. Lady Tilney gives him a knitted pig, which Gwyneth later gives to her sister, give him no advice or warning, much to Gwyneth's chagrin. After travelling back to the present, Gideon finds her and tries to patch things up, but always refuses and goes home. After dinner, Mr.
Bernard starts hammering through the bricks, while Charlotte is busy playing Scrabble with Maddy. The chest is highlighted, and the key, which Gwyneth found after having passed a few days earlier before meeting Lucas the first time, is the same one Gwyneth had given Lesley. Upon opening the chest,
the first chronograph is found, which is given to Gwyneth. That same night, Gwyneth moved to meet Lucas in the past again, and although he is now married to Arista and they got Harry, he still doesn't have much information about Lucy and Paul. The two agree to meet again much closer to Gwyneth's
birth date, when he is Grand Master of the Lodge, and when he has more time to gather information about Lucy and Paul. After returning to the present, she is caught by Charlotte, who demands to know what she is wearing, but after Mr. Bernard has intercepted before she can forcefully discover it,
Charlotte agrees to know what Gwyneth is doing. Gwyneth makes sure the chronograph is hidden inside a wall she tore in the back of her closet, stuffed inside a stuffed animal crocodile, before she falls asleep. The next day, Charlotte is reported to be ill, although Gwyneth suspects that she faked her
illness to search her room, but later in the day, Gwyneth claims she caught the cold as well to avoid going to the bullet that was supposed to take place that day. At the Temple, the meeting with the Count at the ball is postponed, and Gwyneth runs away and is sent home. That same night, it flows again,
but is almost taken by Glenda and Charles who, at the time, lived in his room. She meets her grandfather who gives him the book Anna Karenina, although the middle of the book is all the information he is able to collect since the last time she visited him and the first and last page of 300 are the authentic

text. After returning to the present, she is again intercepted by Charlotte, who claims she is closer to finding out what Gwyneth is hiding. The next morning, while Gwyneth was resting from his false cold, Mr. Marley, and another man named Mr. Brewer, after a pipe from Charlotte, entered Gwyneth's room
and discovered the chest in which the chronograph was hidden, creating quite a mess and a din, but after they left, Gwyneth assures Maddy that the chronograph was moved and the only thing they would find in the chest was his by Jane Austen. Although Mr. Marley, who later picked up Gwyneth to go to
the Temple to run, apologized, Mr. Whitman was suspicious. As it flows, accompanied him, also wondering why Charlotte suspected her of having the chronograph, although Gwyneth lies and said it was used as a card table for texas hold 'em. Gideon later revealed that he had obtained Elaine Burghley's
blood, and that he had suspicions about the Reasons. He then asks Gwyneth if she was willing to let someone die if there was a cure for all the diseases of humanity. Gwyneth replies that even a human life seems too. a high price to pay, but from a practical point of view, it would allow it. The next day,
Gwyneth is over her cold, and she is ready to meet the Count again at the ball held by Lord and Lady Pympoole-Bothame, James' parents, at her school, but in the past it was their home, and it is revealed that Charlotte lost more of her credibility after stealing Lesley's backpack , calling the Lodge many
times and looking for Gwyneth's room, but still not finding the chronograph. While being led by Mr. George to flow, he reveals the reason why they must go to the ball is to lure Lord Alastair, as well as the traitor among the Guardians, so that he can be accurately recorded in the Annals. After running away,
Gideon tells the count that he got Lady Tilney's blood, and then leads Gwyneth to dance. During the dance, Lady Lavinia dances with Gideon while Gwyneth meets James and urges her to meet her in Hyde Park to talk about her horse Hector. After running away from Gideon's rebuke of the attraction of
attention, she meets a drunken Rakoczy who tries to make her drink something strong, but is thwarted by Gideon. Gwyneth flees again into an empty room, and Gideon follows her, trying to assure her that he has no feelings for Lady Lavinia. While fighting, Gwyneth discovers her self-spent watching them
from her third journey through uncontrolled time, and embraces Gideon as a distraction. After his younger departure, Lord Alastair, Lord Alcott and Lady Lavinia cornered them in the room where it was revealed that Lord Alcott was the traitor among the Guardians, and Lord Alastair paid a good sum of
money to Alcott and Lavinia to assist him in his plans. Lavinia managed to remove Gideon's hidden weapon, and both are left defenseless. Lavinia is fired and Alcott and Alastair fight Gideon and Gwyneth. Although Gideon manages to pin Alastair's arm to the wall with a sword and Gwyneth kills Alcott,
Alastair manages to execute his sword through Gwyneth. After a brief sensation of becoming a ghost, Gwyneth finds herself in the present, and apart from a scratch, she is unharmed. She is sent home, but Gideon shows up during supper asking to see Gwyneth, and the two go up to her room, where
Gideon expresses her relief at finding her alive, and reveals that, according to the papers given to her by Paul, she is technically immortal, that is how she survived the attack, and that to get the philosopher's stone , the secret of the chronograph the diseases of humanity, someone must die, which is
Gwyneth. Lesley introduces himself later, and after deciding Gideon no longer needs to be excluded, explains how Lucas, Lucy and Paul discovered that the Count intends to get philosopher's stone and make themselves immortal. However, Gwyneth must take her own life for the prophecies to come true,
and to allow the Count to become immortal, and she is supposed to do so because of Gideon. The next day, when Gwyneth is brought back to the past, along with her mother, who has also been invited, she accidentally hears her mother being interrogated by the Inner Circle. After tracking down the
midwife who allegedly gave birth to Gwyneth, it is revealed that Lucy was the one who gave birth to Gwyneth, and Grace gave the midwife a large sum of money to record the wrong date on the birth certificate and say that Grace was the one who gave birth. Lucy and Paul were forced to leave Gwyneth
behind, and Grace and Nicholas raised her as one of their own. After hearing the shocking news, Gwyneth and Gideon escape into the chronograph room and flow, despite the need to complete the Black Tourmaline and Sapphire operation. After traveling back to the present, Gideon is taken to meet the
Inner Circle while Gwyneth and her mother clear things up. After meeting Mrs. Rossini to collect green suits for Cynthia's party that night, and some 1912 clothes, Gwyneth takes Gideon to the roof where she hid the chronograph, knowing that Charlotte is afraid of heights. Gideon has his blood read in the
chronograph, and with the now complete circle, the philosopher's stone is revealed, and Gideon hides the salty substance. The two go to church, change in their 1912 clothes, and flow to meet Lady Tilney, Lucy and Paul, where they try to find a plan to keep the circle on the second chronograph to be
closed, now that they know the truth, and they tell themselves that the Count is somehow pulling strings from the past to get the Guardians to make his bidding. Later, after returning to the present, they meet Lesley and Raphael at the party, where they find their classmates in a drunken manner after the
punch is stung with vodka, and Charlotte, also drunk, sings karaoke and reveals everything she knows about Count Saint-Germain and the time travelers. Gideon returns home while Lesley, Raphael and Gwyneth return to Gideon's apartment to find a plan to find out how to prevent the circle from being
closed on the second chronograph, and the possibility that the Count still lives in the present, disguised as someone else. The next day, Lesley, Gideon, Raphael and Gwyneth went to the subway tracks, and Gideon and Gwyneth s rescued themselves to try to prevent the younger Gideon from delivering
the letter on Operation Black Tourmaline and Sapphire. They bump into Gideon's younger self and knock him out, and Dr. Harrison appears, assuring them will not deliver the letter under Lady Tilney's instructions. They return to the present, then go back in time and meet James in Hyde Park where
Gideon gives him the Vaccine. They return to the present, they go to the Temple to flow and meet the count. Gwyneth stays behind to talk to the Count while Gideon is fired to carry out the operation. However, Gwyneth is poisoned by Rakoczy, and after traveling back to the present, it is revealed that Mr.
Whitman is Count Saint-Germain, but in cosmetic surgery. After Gwyneth's birth, the Count began to grow old, as he was the one who was previously immortal, and in order to successfully become immortal again with the Philosopher's Stone, Gwyneth had to take his own life on love. Lucas came close to
discovering the truth, which is why Marley senior had to poison him, and Lucy and Paul, who also discovered the truth, had to hide with the chronograph in 1912. Mr. Whitman held the Guardians at gunpoint and locked them in the chronograph room after the circle closed on the second chronograph, and
planned to kill Gideon once he returned to the present to force Gwyneth to take his own life. Gideon comes back and Mr. Whitman shoots him, and Gwyneth is about to take his life when Dr. White, who was wounded earlier by Mr. Whitman, hits him before he's hit. Gideon rises, unscathed, and reveals that
after the circle closed, he took the philosopher's stone in 1912, instead of the Count, where Lucy and Paul dissolved it in the water and drank it, making it immortal, and able to live forever with Gwenyth. In the epilogue, Lucy and Paul, who are now part of the Secret Service, are expecting another baby,
and have both taken gwenyth new names like Mr. and Mrs. Bernard. [3] Characters [4][5][6] Gwyneth Shepherd Gwyneth (Gwendolyn in the original) Sophie Elizabeth Shepherd is the protagonist of 16 years of the series. She is the daughter of Grace and Nicolas Shepherd, born on October 7, 1994, but in
the third book, Emerald Green, it was revealed that her real parents are Lucy and Paul. She grew up believing that her birthday was October 8 instead, which made her think that she was not the one who had inherited the gene from her family's time travel. Although, as she later discovered, she inherited
the time travel gene on her cousin Charlotte, and is the last of the twelve time travelers, known as ruby. She is physically different from the rest of the Montroses with straight dark hair and blue eyes. Gwyneth is said to be very clumsy, always accidentally dipping the tie of her school uniform into her lunch
and tripping over her own feet. His father, Nicolas, died of leukemia at the age of seven and his grandfather died at the age of 10. She has two younger siblings, Nick and Caroline, and her best friend is Lesley Hay. She is immortal and has the ability with the ghosts and gargoyles Gideon de Villiers Gideon
is the current male time traveler, the eleventh in the circle, also known as Diamond or Lion. He was born in 1992 and is 19 years old. He has an apartment in but has lived with his uncle Falk de Villiers since the age of eleven. Her father died and her mother moved to France with her new boyfriend Mr
Bertelin with her other youngest son Raphael. Gideon attended a boarding school in Greenwich, where he was captain of the school's polo team and is now studying medicine at the University of London. With Charlotte, he was prepared to travel back in time all his life, which earned him to be very
talented and intelligent, in addition to being arrogant. Underestimating Gwyneth leads her to behave disrespectfully towards her at first, because he thinks she is not good enough to travel back in time. However, as he believed that Gwyneth is suitable for time travel, he tried to make Gwyneth fall in love
with him to make it predictable. But, as the series progresses Gideon warms up to Gwyneth substantially and ends up falling in love with herself. Grace Shepherd (née Montrose) Gwyneth, Nick, and Caroline's mother. Like all Montroses, she has curly red hair and blue eyes. Her behaviour is often very
mysterious and she knows more than she lets go. She also helped Lucy and Paul escape with the stolen chronograph by letting them stay for several months at her home in Durham, where she had lived with her husband and children until her husband's death. Charlotte's cousin Montrose Gwyneth and
Glenda's daughter, who would have inherited the gene from time travel in the first place, were prepared for her role all her life. She is very talented in everything she does and is described as exceptionally beautiful and charming. She is also very arrogant because of the high praise for her abilities since
she was young. She has a grudge against Gwyneth for taking all the attention away from her and gwyneth talks down every chance she gets. She's also in love with Gideon. Lesley Hay Also known as leslie in German and in some translations, Libby. Gwyneth's best friend, who also attends St. Lennox
High School. She has freckles and blonde hair and is the only one outside Gwyneth's family who knows the secret of time travel. At first, she helps Gwyneth uncover the mystery, gathering information from the Internet and books. She is very intelligent and helpful, and encourages Gwyneth. She lives with
her parents and her dog Bertie in an apartment in North Kensington. Falk de Villiers Gideon's uncle and grand master of the Lodge. He is described as looking like a wolf, having amber eyes and dark hair streaked with the white of old age. He had been in a relationship with Grace when they were younger
and still holds a small grudge against her for choosing on him. He still seems to have feelings for her. Lucy Montrose Lucy is the daughter of Gwyneth's uncle, Harry. She's Gwyneth's cousin. She ran away from home at the age of 17 after falling in love with her time traveling partner, Paul de Villiers.
Villiers. together they have discovered the mystery of what happens when the blood of the twelve time travelers is fed to the chronograph. Wanting to prevent this at all costs, they escaped the year 1912 with one of the chronographs. For this reason, they will never be able to go back to their own time and
are stuck in the past forever. Lucy is 18 years old and is the tenth of the circle, also known as Sapphire or lynx. She has red hair and blue eyes like all Montrose and is very small. In the third book, Emerald Green, Gwyneth discovers that Lucy is her mother. Younger brother of Paul de Villiers Falk and
ninth in the circle, he is the jewel of the Black Tourmaline or the wolf. With Lucy, whom he had fallen in love with, he stole the chronograph and escaped to the past, never being able to return. Like his brother, he has dark hair and amber eyes. In the third book, Emerald Green, Gwyneth discovers that Paul
de Villiers is her father. Count Saint-Germain Born in 1703, he is the founder of the Lodge and was the first traveller to invent the chronograph, allowing him and future time travellers to prevent uncontrolled jumps in time. It is the fifth in the circle, and is known as the Emerald or the Eagle. He seems to
have telekinetic abilities and is able to read minds. Essentially, he is the antagonist of the book series. Others the grandmother of Lady Arista Gwyneth, who is very strict and always reprimands her and her siblings. She'd rather Charlotte be the Ruby. Glenda's aunt Montrose Gwyneth and Grace's sister,
like her daughter, she's very arrogant and stuck. She also prefers that Charlotte was the Ruby, and holds a grudge against Grace for keeping Gwyneth's actual date of birth secret, as well as stealing attention away from Charlotte. The late grandfather of Lord Lucas Montrose Gwyneth, the former Grand
Master of the Lodge. Gwyneth goes back in time to visit him several times, as it is essential to help him uncover the mystery of the chronograph and stop the Count's evil plans. Madeleine Montrose Gwyneth's great-aunt and Lucas' sister. Sometimes she has visions of the future. The younger brother of
Nick Shepherd Gwyneth, 12. Grace and Nicholas' son. Caroline Shepherd Gwyneth is the 9-year-old younger sister. Grace and Nicholas' daughter. The great-great-great-grandmother of Lady Margret Tilney Gwyneth, born in 1877 and died in 1944. She welcomed Lucy and Paul after their escape in 1912
and was the eighth time traveler, known as the jade gemstone or fox. Gwyneth also visits Lady Tilney several times in her quest for answers. Miroslav Alexander Leopold Rakoczy Also known as the Black Leopard, he is the count and is described as having black eyes and lifeless. He is known to have
experimented with various medications and comes from Transylvania. Mr. Bernard The butler of the Household. It is later revealed that he is a descendant of the second child of Lucy and Paul (Gwyneth's blood brother), who was born in 1919 while living under the original name of Mr and Mrs. Bernard.
James August Peregrin Pympoole-Bothame The Ghost of School who is Gwyneth's friend. He was born on March 31, 1762, but died at the age of 21 from smallpox. He is not aware that he is dead and constantly believes that he is just dreaming. Mr. Thomas George A member of the Inner Circle of the
Lodge, and one of the only members gwyneth loves and trusts to some extent. He was his grandfather's assistant and later his best friend, which is why he supported Gwyneth when she and her mother first came to the Lodge. Dr. Jakob White The Lodge doctor and also a member of the Inner Circle. He
still wears black suits and is exceptionally rude and dark towards everyone, due to the death of his young son several years before the events of the first novel. Because of Gwyneth's ability to see the spirits, she sometimes sees the ghost of her son, Robert, near her father. Mr. Whitman Gwyneth, Lesley,
Charlotte's English and History teacher at St. Lennox School, and a member of the Inner Circle. He is described as a petticoat because of his good looks. Lesley and Gwyneth seem to be the only ones safe from her call, as Lesley always humorously compares him to a squirrel, because of his large brown
eyes. Mr. Whitman was later revealed to have been the temporary immortal Earl of Saint-Germain in disguise. Madame Rossini The Lodge's costume designer. She is French and speaks with a recognizable accent, which gets thicker when she is angry. Ms. Rossini is responsible for dressing time
travelers in authentic outfits so that they don't stand out when they travel to the past. She favors Gwyneth as the Ruby over Charlotte and often calls her a swan-necked beauty. The younger brother of Raphael Bertelin Gideon who lived in France with their mother and her current husband. Later in the
series, Raphael helps Gwyneth and Gideon in their adventures. He is also a love for Gwyneth's best friend, Lesley. Xemerius The demon that follows Gwyneth around after he witnessed and Gideon kissed in the church, he was haunting. Although it is called a demon, it is described more accurately as a
cat ghost that can speak. It becomes very useful for spying on people to get information for Gwyneth because she is the only one who is able to see it. Lord Alistair The arch-enemy of Count Saint-Germain who is the leader of the Florentine Alliance, dedicated to the eradication of the time travel line that
he believes to be demons. Lord Alistair is followed by the ghost of his ancestor, di Madrone, who founded the Florentine Alliance. Only Gwyneth can see the Count with his special ability. Lord Alistair tries several times and fails to kill the Count Count The Circle of Twelve Time Traveler Gemstone Animal
Tree Alchemical Quality Tone Lancelot de Villiers 1560-1607 Amber Frog Beech Calcinatio A plat Elaine Burghley 1562-1580 Opal Owl Walnut Put refactio et mortificio A William de Villiers 1636-1689 Agate Bear Pine Sublimatio B plat Cecilia Woodville 1638-1684 Aquamarine Horse Maple Solutio B
Robert Leopold, Comte Saint-Germain 1703-1784 Emerald Eagle Oak Distillatio C Jeanne de Pontcarreé/Madame d'Urfé 1705-1755 Citrine Snake Ginkgo Coagulatio D plat Jonathan et Timothy de Villiers 1875-1944 1875-1930 Carnelion Falcon Apple Extractio D Margret Tilney 1877-1 944 Jade Fox
Linden Digestio E plat Paul de Villiers * 1974 Black Tourmaline Wolf Mountain Ash Ceratio E Lucy Montrose * 1976 Sapphire Lynx Willow Fermentatio F Gideon de Villiers * 1992 Diamond Lion Yew Multiplicatio F sharp Gweneth Shepherd * 1994 Ruby Raven Birch Projectio G majeur [7] Réception La
série a gagné en popularité mondiale après avoir été publié dans plus de 27 langues , including German, English, Chinese, Czech, Danish, French, Greek, Hungarian, Hebrew, Italian, Japanese, Korean, Dutch, Polish, Romanian, Spanish, Thai, Turkish and Norwegian. [8] More than two million books in
the series were sold in Germany alone. In America, Ruby Red won the American Library Association Best Books for Young Adults award. Adaptations Ruby Red A film based on the first book, Rubinrot, was released in Germany on March 14, 2013. Maria Ehrich was cast as Gwyneth, Jannis Niewhner as
Gideon, and Laura Berlin as Charlotte. The film was directed by Felix Fuchssteiner, and the on-screen play was written by Katharina Schon and author Kerstin Gier. It was shot mainly in Germany but also in some places in London. The film was produced by Lieblingsfilm/Munich, mem-film/Berlin, in coproduction with Gei-end-rfer Film and Fernsehproduktion/Cologne, Tele Munchen/Munich. The original version of the film is in German, but the subtitles were developed in English. Rubinrot was nominated for the International Film Music Critics Award (IFMCA) for best original score for an
action/adventure/thriller film in 2013, but did not win. Sapphire Blue Rubinrot's sequel, Saphirblau, was also transformed into a film, released in Germany on December 18, 2014. Many actors, actresses, producers and screenwriters are the same as those in the first film. The film was released earlier in
Luxembourg and Austria on 14 and 15 August 2014 respectively. Like Rubinrot, Saphirblau was shot mainly in Germany. Unlike Rubinrot, Saphirblau departs considerably from the plot of the novel, as does its sequel, Smaragdgron. Emerald Green The saphirblau sequel, Smaragdgren, has also been
transformed into a film, July 7, 2016 in Germany. [15] References - Gier, Kerstin (May 10, 2011). Ruby red. Henry Holt and Co. (BYR). (BYR). ISBN 978-1429921213. Recovered on December 7, 2014. Kerstin, Gier. Blue Sapphire. Macmillan Publishers. Henry Holt and Co. Recovered on December 7,
2014. Kerstin, Gier. EmeranewGreen. Macmillan Publishers. Henry Holt and Co. Recovered on December 7, 2014. Gier, Kerstin (May 10, 2011). Ruby red. Henry Holt and Co. (BYR). 1-336. ISBN 978-1429921213. Recovered on December 7, 2014. Gier, Kerstin (October 30, 2012). Blue sapphire. Henry
Holt and Co. (BYR). 1-362. ISBN 978-0805092660. Recovered on December 7, 2014. Gier, Kerstin (October 8, 2013). Emerald Green. Henry Holt and Co. (BYR). 1-464. ISBN 978-0805092677. Recovered on December 7, 2014. Gier, Kerstin (October 30, 2012). Blue sapphire. Henry Holt and Co. (BYR).
1-362. ISBN 978-0805092660. Recovered on December 7, 2014. Journal-Issue audiobook March 2013 p.22 (PDF). Recovered on August 24, 2014. Stern-Ruby Red trilogy sold millions of copies. Archived of the original on August 26, 2014. Recovered on August 24, 2014. Kerstin, Gier. Blue Sapphire.
Macmillan Publishers. Henry Holt and Co. Recovered on December 7, 2014. Ruby Red (Rubinrot). German films. Recovered on December 8, 2014. Rubinrot. Imdb. Recovered on December 9, 2014. Blue Sapphire (Saphirblau). German films. Recovered on December 8, 2014. Saphirblau. Imdb.
Recovered on December 8, 2014. Emerald Green. Imdb. Recovered on January 19, 2017. External links Official site Ruby Red. Macmillan. Recovered on February 24, 2013. Blue sapphire. Macmillan. Recovered on December 7, 2014. Macmillan emerald green. Recovered on December 7, 2014. Excerpt
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